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JosEPII E.BRENNAN 

ATTORNEY GENERAL 

RICHARD S. COHEN 

JOHN M. H.PATERSO~ 

DoNALD G. Al...Ex..ANnER 

STATE OF MAINE 

DEPARTMENT OF THE ATTORNEY GENERAL 

AUGUSTA, MAINE 04333 

September 19, 1977 

Robie M. Li·scomb, Executive Vice President 
Maine Merchants Association, Inc. 
124 Sewall Street 
Augusta, Maine 04330 

Dear Mr. Liscomb: 

DEPUTY ATTORNEYS GENERAL 

We are responding to your letter of September 7, 1977, 
in which you noted that there is confusion regarding applicab­
ility of the Sunday Sales Statutes to Monday, December 26, 
of this year. We assume that this confusion is generated by the 
fact that December 25, 1977, will not only be a Sunday but will 
also be Christmas Day, and many businesses and industries may 
choose to allow their employees to remain away from work the 
following day for this reason. 

The primary statute relating to your question is 17 
M.R.S.A. § 3204, which prohibits the opening of places of 
business on Sundays and specified legal holidays. Christmas 
Day is among those legal holidays included in§ 3204. Ho'wever, 
there is no provision in the section which would prohibit 
businesses from opening on the day following a specified 
legal holiday simply because that holiday happens to also 
be a Sunday in any given year. Prohibitory statutes, such 
as§ 2304, should be strictly construed, and since there is 
no mention of Mondays following legal holidays, it is our 
opinion that Monday, December 26, 1977, should be treated 
as any other Monday during the year for this purpose. In 
other words, unless a specific business is prohibited from 
opening by some statute other than§ 3204, businesses would 
be permitted to open on December 26. 

We are giving this advice solely because of the apparent 
State-wide nature of the question you have raised, and it 
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shoulq not be interpreted as a comment on the question of 
whether any business should open on Pecember 26. It should 
also be noted that there may be private contractual provi­
sions, such as those in a labor contract, which might change 
the answer in any given case. These latter questions are ones 
which will have to be decided by the individual businessman. 

JEB/ec 

Sincerely, 

/ rJ 
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'-. BMNNAN 
Attorney General 
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